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WELCOME / THANK YOU 

Welcome Wayne O’Bannon and George Daly who were elected to the Willow Springs 
Board of Directors at the Annual Homeowners meeting. “Thank you” goes out to Alice 
Peoples and James Frank for their service while serving on the Board for so many 
years. Also, thanks to Shirley Gooley for her words of inspiration and good will and 
appreciation that she has provided to the Board over the years. I look forward to her 
kind words.


MONTHLY DUES 

Your WSHA Board of Directors are giving constant special attention to the small 
percentage of our homeowners who do not pay their monthly dues. By failing to pay 
your monthly dues, you add to the burden that makes the treasurer’s job an already 
difficult volunteer duty even more difficult. Please get your dues in, on or before the 1st 
of the month.


POOL GUIDELINES 

The WSHA Board feels it needs to re-affirm some of the past and current guidelines for 
using the pool.

- The buoy rope in the center of the pool needs to remain in place at ALL times. This is 

a safety issue as it defines the end of the shallow end and the beginning of the deep 
end  of the pool. Please DON’T put pressure on the rope nor unhook it.


- Wash pool toys with Clorox and water.

- Wash swimwear after going from other bodies of water—rivers, lakes, and ocean—

and entering our neighborhood pool to avoid starting algae. 

- Eating in the pool area is NOT allowed per county guidelines. Please eat in the area 

behind the clubhouse. Food has been eaten in the pool area recently and caused ant 
infestation in the baskets.


- Alcohol is prohibited in the pool area.

- Shower before getting into the pool.

- CLOSE the bathroom door after use.


Not adhering to the rules and guidelines mentioned can lead to deactivation of your E-
Card, per item 4 of your E-Card receipt form that you signed.




E-CARD REPLACEMENT 

To  replace a lost or misplaced E-Card it will cost $25. To meet one’s demand for a 
replacement quickly, a temporary code will be provided which will be good for 5 days 
and then it will become deactivated. This will give the homeowner time to find their 
card and coordinate with Stu Nosky in obtaining a replacement E-Card.


POOL CLOSING DATE 

THE POOL WILL CLOSE ON 6 SEPTEMBER 2022


THE BOARD THANKS —THOSE OF YOU 

- that store your trash and recycle bins out of sight.

- who take out their bins the night before pickup, not days ahead.

- who pick up the mess the trash man made picking up the waste.

- that pick up behind your pet.

- that keep our sidewalks clear so your neighbor has a safe area to walk.

- that pay your dues on time.

- that follow the CC&R, By-laws, and R&R of the community.


COMMUNITY WATCH 

Thank you for your service. If you want to join the watch program, contact Alice at 
256-508-2380.


WSHA WEBSITE 

This site contains Board minutes, monthly and yearly financial reports, By-Laws, Rules 
& Regulations, Covenants, Conditions and Restrictions and much more. 
willowspringshsv.com 

YARDS


It took a while for some of you to get things under control this growing year, but things 
are looking good. Keep up the good work— the community thanks you!


Note: The financial report attached to this newsletter is the Annual report required by 
the By-Laws.


http://willowspringshsv.com

